A NANTHONY o Nco * P.O.BOX 724 « PHONE (870) 962-3291 ¢ STRONG, AR 71765
%7 W# Reply to:

URBANA DIVISION
P.O. BOX 724

December 22, 2015 STRONG, AR 71765

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
ADEQ Water Division — NPDES Enforcement Section
Attention: Enforcement Administrator

5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Re: DMR Submittal / Noncompliance Report — NPDES Permit No. AR0047384 - Anthony Forest
Products - Urbana

To Whom It May Concern:

Please find enclosed two sets (original & copy) of our monthly (November 1, 2015 — November 30, 2015)
Discharge Monitoring Reports for the above referenced permit. All parameters were within permit
limitations with the exception of fecal coliform at Outfall 001. Both monthly samples were collected
during a discharge on November 17, 2015. Both the 7-day geometric mean limit of 2,000 # /100 ml
and 30-day geometric mean limit of 1,000 #/100ml were exceeded with a result of 19500 #/100 ml.

As a result of the elevated fecal, Anthony Forest has hired a new licensed wastewater treatment
operator employed by Crawford Plumbing to evaluate the treatment system and make
recommendations. In addition, the sanitary treatment system has been cleaned and maintenance
will be carried out on a monthly basis as part of the evaluation process. We will continue to monitor
and evaluate the wastewater treatment system in an effort to maintain permit compliance.

If you have any questions about this report, please do not hesitate to contact me at 870-962-3261 or
Kyle Hathcote at 501-847-7077.

Sincerely,
Anthony Forest Products

Mphy

General Manager

Enclosure:



